City of Austin Board of Work

August 13, 2024

Austin City Hall

12 pm

Roger Hawkins, Joe Smith and Trevor McIntosh were all present.

Minutes:

Joe made a motion to approve the minutes from July 9, 2024, seconded by Trevor. Motion passed 3 - 0.

Sewer Adjustments:

Joe made a motion to approve the sewer adjustments from July 10, 2024 through August 9, 2024, seconded by Roger. Motion passed 3 - 0.

Old Business:

Dave Eberenz, city engineer, stated that the solar project is just waiting on the U.S.D.A. to finalize the project, and Meadowbrook would be paved on August 14th. The storm water issue on Mann Avenue will be surveyed and the Parks board and Temple and Temple have a signed contract for the park project.

Department Heads:

Shane Terry, street /sanitation superintendent, stated there is a major issue with the storm water drain on Mann Avenue that they are working on. Shane has talked with the county about CDL training and the county is waiting on their permits from the state.

John Ashby, waste water superintendent, stated that they are not passing the E coli test due to the U.V system going bad. Dave stated they are working with Indiana Finance Authority about a loan for a new system.

Tyler Petersen, building / ordinance office, stated that he is working on the grass and trash and it is going good. He stated the deadline to open the DG Market fresh is the end of October.

Shawn Hurt, police chief, stated that he met with Morgan's and that Morgan's would fund the K-9. Shawn asked the board to move forward with the K-9. Trevor made the motion to approve the K-9, seconded by Joe. Motion passed 3-0.

Adjournment:

Trevor made a motion to adjourn at 12:34pm, seconded by Joe. Motion passed 3-0.

Roger Hawkins, President

Trevor McIntosh, Member

Joe Smith, Member

Attest: Chris Fugate, Clerk Treasurer